
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome back to the Summer Term. I hope everyone had a visit from the Easter Bunny and 
enjoyed a relaxing break. The Summer Term is often the busiest and this one promises to be 
no different with many of our annual events currently being planned. Dates are attached to 
help us all plan ahead.   

 
The term started with a very special 
assembly on Tuesday when we were 
joined by Mr Cole and his daughter, 
Miss Cole who presented a cheque for 

£200 to Carolyn, Phillip and Ann who are volunteers from the 
Royal National Lifeboat Institute.  This was half the money 
raised by our families and staff from A Whale of A Show, our 
fabulous talent show that was held during Spring in memory 
of Mrs Cole. The RNLI was a favourite charity of Mrs Cole’s 
and now the children can understand why, as Carolyn ex-
plained the important and brave work the RNLI do.  There 
were also very important messages about how children can 
keep themselves safe around the seaside.  A photographer 
from Walsall Advertiser also joined us and so hopefully we 
shall be in the news too, celebrating the positive difference 
that our children have made.  
 

Woodlands will not forget the difference that Mrs Cole made to so many children and in her memory we 
have now introduced a special award that will be presented annually to one deserving child called The Rita 
Cole Award for Personal Progress:  Reach for the stars. The personal development of our children is as im-
portant as their academic progress and   

We also have a new yellow Rose Plant called St Rita’s Rose that has been planted by the children at the 
front of the school, so we can all remember Mrs Cole and smile at the memories.  
 
Other events this week have included Y2 on safari at Dudley Zoo as they hunted for African animals, an 
articulated truck visited on Wednesday to help our children understand how to be safe around these    
dangerous and large vehicles.  Y3 conservation club and Theatre Club also had their first exciting sessions. 
A busy start to the Summer Term.   
 
Don’t forget it is Bank Holiday Monday so we can all enjoy a long weekend. 
Mrs Newton 

Friday 28th April 2017 



Sainsbury’s Vouchers Closing date 
is the 7th May.  If there are any vouchers 

hiding in a drawer, bag or coat pocket then 
please send them into school.  

 

Could you sponsor      
Rhia Relihan? 

Rhia, in 5T, is raising money to 
help 7 year old Cole in the   

local area by swimming 70 lengths (a mile).  
Cole has quadriplegic cerebal palsy and his life 
would be significantly improved by an operation 
that isn’t available through the NHS. The       
operation and after care will cost £20,000. If 
you would like to sponsor Rhia to help Cole, 
then the sponsorship form is in the main office.   

Gymnastic Success for Woodland’s Children  

Three teams from Woodlands took part in an event at Walsall Gymnastic club on the 5th April. Children 
worked as part of a team and learnt a floor and vault routine. The children were superbly well behaved 
and showcased Woodlands perfectly. The Y5/6 team did incredibly well in the competition, coming 3rd 
out of 26 teams and are now going forward to represent Walsall at the Black Country Games in June.  
WOW! Very well done to all the children that took part.  

Dropping children off in                 
the morning.   

Please ensure you bring your child to the school 
door in the morning.  Some parents are dropping 
their children off on Hunts Lane and letting them 
walk into school by themselves. At this point   
parents are still responsible for their children.  
Please ensure you bring your child to the door so 

their safety can be assured.  

100% Attendance in the Spring 

Congratulations to all our children who had 
100% attendance during the Spring Term - 164 
children didn’t have a single day of absence.  
Fantastic!  

Tiegan Pearce was the lucky young lady whose 
name was pulled out of the 
pot to win a cinema voucher 
for the whole family.  



The value we are 
focussing on next 
week from our 
Vision Tree is:      

‘Democratic’.  

The controversial question to    
discuss at home and in school is:   

“5ƻ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 

ōŜǧŜǊ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƻƴ 

ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ?  Why?” 

Every Monday we celebrate the achievements of our children through the reward of certificates in 

our ‘Celebration of Learning Assembly’.  These are the children that earned: Star Of The Week. 

Optional Summer Term Uniform       
                                                                                                                

Girls 
Green and white checked/striped summer dress  

     Bottle green sweatshirt, pullover or cardigan 
White socks 
Black school shoes or traditional sandals with closed toe (no 
heels or strappy sandals) 

Boys 
White polo shirt (without a tie)  
Grey trousers or shorts 
Bottle green sweatshirt 
Grey socks 
Black shoes or traditional sandals with closed toe. 

Class Name Reason 

RE Jasmine Price-
Carnegie 
Alfie Hulse 

For deep learning in ordering by height. Jasmine ordered our beanstalks and 
then made her own to fit into the sequence. 
A super ‘Big Write’ retelling Jasper’s Beanstalk. 

RJ Jessie Small 
  
Harry Jackson 

A wonderful contribution to our Explore & Discovery week - Jessie you really 
are Born to Perform! 
For working hard to improve his writing - keep going you can do it!! 

1P 
All of Year 1 

Fantastic effort during Explore and Discovery week. It was a pleasure to see 
you all perform and it is clear that you were born to perform. Well done Year 
1. 

1H 

2G Harsimran Kaur -
Mann 
  
Oliver Russell 

For writing a super retell of The Easter Story. Harsimran included lots of detail 
and it was a joy to read. Well done! 
For writing a fantastic retell of the Easter Story. Oliver was an encyclopaedia 
of knowledge and used excellent detail. Well done! 

2RG All of 2RG A fantastic effort and performing in explore and discovery week. Well done. 

3P 
All of 3P 

For making our explore and discovery week a super one with lots of learning 
and fun. 

3CP Thomas Pate 
  
Olivia Brown 

For continuing his learning of British Sign Language at home, then sharing 
with the class. 
For a super detailed sketch of Blackbeard. 

4N Gabriel Wall 
All of 4N 

A great story about our book Tuesday. 
For superb behaviour during our trip as Rainforest explorers. 

4R Bracken Maxwell 
Ethan Baker 

Great links between guided reading books and our visit to the zoo. 
For extra home learning, researching our learning unit. 

5A 
All of Year 5 

For your amazing enthusiasm during our explore and discovery week. You 
amazed us with all your talents and how quickly you picked up new skills. Well 
Done! 

5T 

6E 
All of 6E 

For working extremely hard throughout explore and discovery week to revise 
for the SATs. I’m so proud of all your hard work and effort and am sure it will 
all pay off in 2 weeks time. 

6P Miss Pavey’s Maths 
& English 

The majority of you really gave 100% in your practice SATs, with most of you 
greatly improving your scores from previously. Well Done! 



26.5.17 1:45 Y5 / Y6 Sports Afternoon 

29.5.17 - 2.6.17 HALF TERM 

5.6.17  Transition Begins - children spend 4    
mornings a week, for five weeks, learning Maths and      
English with their new teacher.  Y7 begin their own 
special transition unit. 

7.6.17  Loudmouth Theatre Group in Y6 

12.6.17 Y1 Phonic Screening Week 

14.6.17 Y3 Visit to Cadbury World 

16.6.17 Red Cross Workshop in Y6 

30.6.17 Y2 Visit to Birches Valley 

4.7.17  9:15 New Nursery Parent Meeting 

10.7.17 10:20  2RG Class Assembly 

11.7.17 Romans invade Y4 

11.7.17 Reception visit Tamworth castle 

12.7.17 10:20  5L Class Assembly 

13.7.17 Summer Sizzler 

14.7.17 EYFS, Y6 and Y2 reports go home 

14.7.17 Y6 Prom 

17.7.17 3:30 - 4:30 Parent Drop In 

18.7.17 3:30 - 4:30 Parent Drop In 

20.7.17 Y5 Singing Visit  

21.7.17 Y6 Performance and presentations 

21.7.17 Forest School Presentations (Invited Parents) 

24.7.17 Last day of term for the children 

4 & 5.9.17 Teacher Training Days 

6.9.17  Children return to school 

Y2 SATs 

Y2 tests will take place during the month of May.  We 
don’t refer to these as tests or build the children up as 

we don’t want any child to be  anxious or worry.       
The children’s overall result is Teacher Assessment which 

is based on your child’s day to day learning.                     
The test  result is an indicator of how your child is doing 

but Teacher Assessment leads, which is a much fairer     
system.  

Dates for the calendar 

24.4.17 First session of Theatre Club.  After school until 5:00 

25.4.17 RNLI Assembly  

27.4.17 Y2 at Dudley Zoo (Africa theme) 

27.4.17 Agility Competition (identified chidlren) 

1.5.17  Bank Holiday Monday (School Closed) 

5.5.17  Y2 Reading University (Invited parents) 

5.5.17  2:30  Y6 Singing performance for parents 

8.5.17  Y6 SATs week.  It is important every child 
is in school and on time.  

8.5.17  Y4 Cycle Maintenance (Bikes not needed) 

10.5.17 Y3 Road Safety 

10.5.17 2:00 Y6 Prom Meeting 

12.5.17 11:35 Y6 parents can join their child for lunch 
and children can spend the afternoon with their parents.to 
celebrate end of SATs 

15.5.17 9:15 New Reception Children Parent Meeting 

16.5.17 10:20 4N Class Assembly  

17.5.17 10:20 3CP Class Assembly 

19.5.17 11:35 Y2 parents can join their child for lunch 
and children can spend the afternoon with their parents.to 
celebrate all their hard work. 

22.5.17 Health and Fitness Week 

23.5.17 1:30 EYFS Sports Afternoon 

24.5.17 1:30 Y1 / Y2 Sports Afternoon 

25.5.17 1:45 Y3 / Y4 Sports Afternoon 


